

## Australian Peace Committee (SA Branch) Inc.

PO Box 10339 Adelaide B.C. SA 5000 Australia mobile phone: (+61) 0431 112 898

landline phones: (+61 8) 8293 2935 and (08) 8410 0303

email: gilbeysue@hotmail.com

website: www.peacecourier.com abn: 70 456 726 685

## To Whom it May Concern 13/6/2012

The Australian Peace Committee wishes to sign this public statement expressing our support for the Yolgnu Nations opposing the passage of the Stronger Futures Bill in the senate. We are aware of Aboriginal Elders who feel strongly that they are being rushed into something they do not agree with and that their opinions are not being adequately heard.

Quoting from Walter Shaw ABC 'Online Opinion' 6th June 2012

"I would like to pay respect to the traditional owners of the land in which we are meeting here today, both past and present."

But these are just words, and they are tokenistic words at that. They do not reflect the real actions of government. The 'present' they refer to is no different to the past. Paying respect is about more than an opening line in a speech. It's about listening to those affected by government policy, and it's about acting on what is said. It's about genuine consultation."

We don't believe that genuine consultation has taken place Sincerely

Sue Gilbey

Public Officer on behalf of

Australian Peace Committee Inc